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An Appeal for Help from the Medical Doctors of Transylvania 
 
 A group of physicians from Kolozsvár (Cluj) and Marosvásárhely (Tirgu Mures) has 
asked our press agency to publish the following appeal: 
 

"Because the government of Rumania, due to the catastrophe at Chernobyl, has now 
completely halted supplies of milk and dairy products to the population, we are 
anxiously turning for help to all -- first of all to private individuals in Hungary 
as well as to Western relief agencies which may have the means -- to forward to 
Transylvania as large a quantity of vitamins as possible.  B, C, and D vitamins are 
needed most of all. 

 
We have lost all access to vitamins and drugs of any kind.  Although overall data 
are not available to us, what we have observed in our immediate environment probably 
replicates the situation in all areas of the country.  First of all, the lack of 
vitamin D implies a serious and growing danger.  Our repeated, urgent requests 
directed to the Ministry of Health have been turned down with the argument that 
summer sunlight is an adequate substitute for vitamin pills.  The longtime lack of 
dairy products has lead to a more than 100% increase in ricketts cases in children 
between ages 1 and 3 in Transylvanian counties. 

 
We request those able to help to bring to Transylvania personally vitamins, 
medicine, and even powdered milk.  Shipments of drugs and food sent through official 
channels tend to be diverted to the Party, the army, the Securitate.  They either do 
not reach the general public at all, or are diverted to the blackmarket in Bucharest 
precisely by the Party, that is the Securitate, and sold at several times the 
original value. 

 
Furthermore, the regime is using the lack of drugs situation to increase the 
contradictions between the nationalities.  Although the shortcomings affect the 
entire country, the Hungarian- and German- speaking areas of Transylvania receive 
absolutely nothing. 

 
   May 20, 1986." 
 
                                                                           




